

Chris Christie
Governor

Kim Guadagno Lt. Governor Irene Kim Asbury Secretary to the Board Tel. # (609) 292-1599

## STATE OF NEW JERSEY

Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9<sup>th</sup> Floor Post Office Box 350 Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350 www.nj.gov/bpu/

## NOTICE1

Pursuant to the "Open Public Meetings Act", <u>N.J.S.A</u>. 10:4-6 <u>et seq.</u>, the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities ("Board") hereby gives notice of a Public Meeting to discuss the following item:

In the Matter of the Provision of Basic Generation Service ("BGS") For the Period Beginning June 1, 2016 – Docket No. ER15040482

The "legislative-type" hearing in this docket will be held on September 28, 2015 from 10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. at the Board's Office at 44 S. Clinton Avenue – 1st Floor, Board Room, Trenton, New Jersey. The purpose of the hearing is to take comments on the Electric Distribution Companies' BGS proposal filed on July 1, 2015, as well as on any alternative BGS proposals filed by interested stakeholders. The hearing will be chaired by President Richard Mroz.

For those unfamiliar with the process, interested parties will be allowed a fixed amount of time to present comments, after which President Mroz and Board Staff may have some clarifying questions. The amount of time allotted to each speaker will be determined by the Commissioner at the hearing.

Parties wishing to be heard should e-mail Frank Perrotti at <a href="mailto:Frank.Perrotti@bpu.state.nj.us">Frank.Perrotti@bpu.state.nj.us</a> by September 23, 2015. If you will be working from prepared comments, please email them to Mr. Perrotti, and bring at least 15 copies to the hearing.

Final Comments on the procurement proposals will be due on Friday, October 9, 2015. Final Comments should only be used to respond to issues raised in the Initial Comments, issues raised at the Legislative-type hearing or questions issued by Board staff as part of this matter. They should not be used to raise new issues in this proceeding.

Final Comments should be filed with the Board's Secretary at 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9<sup>th</sup> Floor, Post Office Box 350, Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350, and should also be electronically served via email to parties on the e-service list for this proceeding. Parties wishing to be added to the e-service list may do so by emailing Mr. Perrotti at Frank.Perrotti@bpu.state.nj.us.

Irene Kim Asbury

Secretary to the Board

Dated: August 11, 2015

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Not a Paid Legal Advertisement